
Item G33
#2003-369 - Approving Change to the Fee Schedule Relative to 
Parking Ramp Rental
The Downtown Business Improvement District Board has been discussing the fee structure 
for the Parking Ramp due to the low level of use for the middle and upper levels of the ramp. 
Few fees are being collected in this area, where parking stalls currently may be rented for 
$20 per vehicle per month. At the November 18, 2003 Downtown Improvement Board 
meeting, the Board voted to request that the City lower the monthly rental fee for parking in 
the middle and upper level of the Parking Ramp to $15 per vehicle per month in an attempt 
to attract new customers. A change to the City Fee Schedule would be required to approve 
this request. Council approval is recommended.
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Approved as to Form ¤ ___________ 
December 4, 2003 ¤  City Attorney  

 R E S O L U T I O N    2003-369 
 
 
 WHEREAS, on June 24, 2003, by Resolution 2003-188, the City of Grand Island 
approved and adopted fees for items and services to be provided during the 2003-2004 fiscal year; and 
 
 WHEREAS, it is necessary to amend such fee schedule to decrease the monthly rental fee 
for the second and third levels of the parking ramp from $20 to $15; and 
 
 WHEREAS, it is recommended that such amendment be approved and adopted. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the Fee Schedule is hereby amended to decrease 
the monthly rental fee for the second and third levels of the parking ramp from $20 to $15 effective 
immediately. 
 

 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska, December 9, 2003. 
 
 
 
        _______________________________________ 

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


